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METROPOLITAN JACKSONVILLE AREA HIV HEALTH SERVICES PLANNING COUNCIL     

Ryan White Part A and Part B Programs
Behavioral and Human Services Division
1809 Art Museum Drive, Suite 100
Minutes

October 28, 2010
4:00 p.m.

Members
Present:


Jacquelyn Nash, Chair




Mark Cleveland





Antoinette Turner, Co-Chair



Frank Emanuel




Annie Youngblood, Secretary



Ken Fields





David Andress, Treasurer



Kimberly Geib





Eugene Williams, Parliamentarian


Leon V. Green (conference call)





Heather Kilpatrick




Eric McBride





Patricia Sampson




Errol Schell





Ellen Schmitt





Velda Stokes

Members



Excused:


Kerry Dunlavey





Jessica Long





Robert Nichelson




Carolyn Patterson





Derya Williams





Gloria Coon





Alfreda Telfair
Members



Absent:


Leon B. Seymore




Tara Wildes
Proxy Member



Present:


Justin Bell





Linda R. Williams




Paul Labonte





Marian Merritt
Staff



Deidre Kelley





Richard Dorman
Present:


Mary Martinez








I.
Meeting Called to Order
Jacquelyn Nash
Chair Nash called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.  
II.
Roll Call
Eugene Williams
Following the roll call, a quorum was declared.  Proxy member Marian Merritt was called to the table.
III.      Approval of August 19, 2010 Minutes
Jacquelyn Nash

Chair Nash asked for a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  A correction of error on the spelling of “sign” instead of ‘sigh’ will be made on page 1.  Ms. Nash reiterated a request for a motion to approve the minutes, it was seconded, there was no further discussion and the minutes were approved.
IV.
Treasurer’s Report
David Andress

David Andress referred to the report on pages 3 & 4 of the packet.  He requested the report be kept in file for audit.  No further discussion.
IV.
Moment of Silence
Public/Members

Ms. Nash asked for a moment of silence to be observed for individuals who have died of HIV/AIDS, for those living with and affected by the disease and for everyone experiencing other emotional, psychological, and physical issues.  
V.
Administrative Agency
Deidre Kelley
Dee Kelley informed the Council that the trip to Washington in August was eventful, the grant application has been submitted, and a HRSA consultant, Thomas Hickey, visited to review the State’s ADAP program.  From the Washington trip, there were considerable discussions regarding mandates stated in the National HIV/AIDS Strategy to increase the number of individuals who are aware of their HIV status, as well as increase the number of HIV positive individuals who are in care.  HRSA’s response was to design a new initiative called Early Identification of Individuals with HIV/AIDS also known as EIIHA.  EIIHA is the identifying, counseling, testing, informing, and referring of diagnosed and undiagnosed individuals to appropriate services, as well as linking newly diagnosed HIV positive individuals to care.  A plan is in the process and more information will be forthcoming next year upon receipt of the notice of grant funding.
At last August meeting, Frank Emanuel brought up the subject of having a sign-in sheet for members arriving after the roll had been called to sign in so that proper attendance can be recorded.  This will be discussed at the Executive Committee meeting in November, however, until a decision can be reached, members are advised to check with Annie Youngblood, Secretary, for proper documentation of their attendance and if unable to attend the Planning Council meeting your request to be excused has to be made to Mary Martinez no later than 2 p.m. of the day of the meeting.
Reservations to the World AIDS Day luncheon Friday, December 3 will be taken until tomorrow, October 29th.  Anyone wishing to attend the luncheon can call NFAN to request seating.

VI.
Committee Reports 
Nominating Committee
Jackie Nash
The committee met on October 1st.  Under new business the committee discussed Planning Council attendance for continued membership to the Planning Council.  Members whose attendance may be in jeopardy will be consulted for review of their membership.  There was discussion.  Also, the 1st reading of the 2011 Slate of Officers was read.  David Andress made a comment regarding chairs and co-chairs for the sub-committees.  It has been deferred to the Executive Committee at their next meeting.  There was no action required and the report is on page 5.
Executive Committee
David Andress

The committee met on October 5th and reviewed copies of flyers prepared by Mark Cleveland and Paul Labonte.  Dee also informed members of new Part A grant requirements and how she planned to respond.  The report can be found on page 7 and there was no action required.

PLWH/A
Velda Stokes
The report is on page 8 and there was no action to be taken.  However, three (3) fliers and one survey form were approved by the Executive Committee for distribution by the Ad Hoc Committee.  Paul Labonte invited everyone to attend the CONNECTIONS Conference on December 4th at Avondale United Methodist Church, 1601 Talbot Avenue.  Finally, a reminder was announced that the next PLWH/A Committee meeting will be held on November 12.
IX.
Old Business
Members/Public

There was none.
X.
New Business
Jacquelyn Nash

Ms. Nash asked if anyone had new business to discuss.  Mark Cleveland stated that there are issues and concerns he was expected to bring forth today but protocol overrides and the Executive Committee will decide how to handle the matter.
XI.
Announcements
Members
Velda informed everyone that she passed her GED---Congratulations.  Her graduation will be held in March of 2011.  David Andress made mention of HRSA’s recommendations to change the ADAP eligibility criteria.  More information will be forthcoming.  Leon V. Green made additional comments on the matter and mentioned other information he acquired from the PCPG meeting he attended.  Paul Labonte reiterated his invitations for everyone to attend the CONNECTIONS Conference on December 4th.  Finally, Ken Fields expressed his gratitude to Bonita Drayton for her 
diligence in helping him get to where he needed to be to feel better.  Mark Cleveland further commented that by following instructions on taking medications has a lot to do with feeling better.
XII.
Adjournment
Antoinette Turner
The meeting was adjourned at 5:05 p.m.
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Respectfully Submitted,








														


        Jacquelyn J. Nash, Chair					                     Antoinette Turner, Vice Chair
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